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PRESIDENTôS 

REPORT 
By Ron Simpson AKA 

ñSimoò 
 

Good day, 

 

Long time, busy for some (me and the rest of our committee). 

 

Firstly, congratulations to those club members who have done well and those who tried hard. 

 

We are at the end of our fishing year and renewals are now due. See within for all that info. Terry, our Treasurer is 

overseas at the moment off writing and will be back soon, so any queries please contact either Anthony Raco our 

Vice President or myself. 

 

Clubhouse: 

A few, if not more, of our members are wondering what is happening. Again ask me! The story so far; as of 27
th
 

May 2011, it is now 10 years, my head is sore but the wall is cracked. This time last year, our consultants Watkins 

and Apperly presented the Shoalhaven Council with our DA and a cheque for the application fees. Council then 

sought consent from the Department Lands for Owners Consent because they own the land zoned a car park. 

 

Department of Lands rejected the proposal saying that we were not a community organization. Council then on our 

behalf had a couple of meetings with Lands to prove we were a community organization.  

 

Lands would then not make a decision because the head of the Department was leaving in a couple of months and 

was not prepared to saddle the incoming Head with their decision. 

 

Then a couple of months more and a new Department Head was appointed. Then another couple of months  

because the new Head didnôt know anything about the application and its history. 

 

Council had more meetings with our Consultants and myself the Lands Department who have finally given Owners 

Consent to our Club house. Proviso that we do nothing until council has approved our DA and CC. 

 

Our DA has now been presented to council with our cheque again for consideration. I do not see any more hurdles 

from council as they have been pushing hard with us for a long time now, and at a decent expense to them as well 

as us. 

 

Assuming our DA is approved, Council has asked by Lands to re-apply for the zoning of our site to be changed. 

Not a twig or sod of dirt can be touched until all Tôs are crossed and all Iôs are dotted and papers signed. 

 

Chronologically speaking, times are estimated as follows: 

-  Council advertising and public comment 2-4 weeks 

-  Department of Lands application for re-zoning 2-3 weeks 

-  Hiccups, hurdles and changes, protests, stuff ups- who knows. 

 

Seems like we were here this time last year and we were. One more hurdle crossed. Again, if any of our members 

have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. If you think t his show has been going  for a long time, 

how do you think I feel- 10 long years so far!! 

 

Ron Simpson 

President 



VICE PRESIDENTôS    

 REPORT 
 By Anthony Raco  

 
Hello to All Members, 

 

As we approach the second half of the year, it is important that we all remember our membership Renewals, Presentation 
Night and AGM.  

 

June 1 is the end of the season. For anyone wishing to fish competitively in the 2011/2012 season, they must be financial. It is 
very important, even if you just intend on fishing socially. Letôs say you are out there chasing Yellowfin Tuna and you 

happen to land the fish of a life time. It will not be eligible for either Club Points, State Records or World Records if you are 

not a current financial member of a game club- which by default make you members of both the NSWGFA and the GFAA. 

This would be very disappointing. At only $60, and the ability to now pay via EFT, it is also very easy and inexcusable not 
to. Check out the forms within this newsletter. 

 

Our AGM and Presentation night has been booked in at the Huskisson RSL for Saturday the 20
th
 of August. This attracts a 

small fee but is well worth attending. There will be prizes, give aways and great food. With the long list of categories our club 

has available to its members, you may just surprise yourself and take out a trophy or two. This year was one of the clubs most 

successful years ever. We did very well on both a state and national front, with many awards coming our way. Our 

Tournament participation was outstanding, with almost every Southern Zone Tournament seeing a fleet of JB GFC boats 
attend. This Presentation night as a result will see many Club Records fall, so make sure you are there to witness our own 

little piece of history unfold. Again, paying via EFT makes it easy. You can pair it up with your renewals for one easy 

transaction then simply pop the forms in the post! Too easy.  
 

Our Chief President Simo has been hard at work yet again, niggling away at the authorities to get our club house underway. 

Simoôs unconditional commitment and passion to this cause has been absolutely remarkable and is extremely unappreciated. 
He has not stopped for many years now to achieve the best result in the Club and ONLY the Clubs best interest. Next time 

you see him, I am sure he would appreciate a pat on the back and a ñthank youò for getting us to the next level and hopefully 

turning soil real soon. The red tape and bureaucratic madness which we have had to go through is unbelievable. Thankfully 

the change of government catapulted us to the next level and we are now awaiting a final sign off to lodge our DA. Exciting 
times for us all! 

 

On the fishing front, Jervis Bay has finally started to produce some good numbers of Fin. The water has pushed down and 
giving us a great run at the moment. Sydney has also been producing some lovely Yellowfin for our Sydney based members 

and judging by the currents and SSTôs will continue to do so for some weeks to come! All the more reason for us to push our 

cause to have the Southern Zones Northern Limits pushed to South Head Sydney. We will touch more on that at the AGM. 
 

We also had many boats participate at the Canberra GFCôs Yellowfin Tournament in Bermagui, which saw the boat I fished 

from- ñReel Gameò land an impressive 489kg Tiger Shark for Iain Houlford. This fish I believe may be the biggest for the 

season, not only state wide but nation wide. Not to mention the local and tournament awards which were subsequently 
received. The disappointing fact about this fish was the public frenzy it created about landing such a large fish. The paparazzi 

at the weigh station was unavoidable- particularly given the size and nature of the capture. Should the public display of these 

captures by our governing bodies be so badly shunned upon, there is only one solution to prevent it. But criticising the crew 
for a perfectly legitimate capture that is actually encouraged within this sanctioned tournaments will not achieve anything. On 

a positive note, well done to the Canberra Club for a phenomenal event which was very well run. We can not wait until next 

year! 

 
Hope to see you all at the AGM.  

 

See you out on the water. 

 

Anthony Raco  

Vice President 



TREASURERôS  

REPORT 
By Terry James 
 

 

Hello all members, 

 

Terry has been overseas with his lady and kidlets, back soon. 

 

As always, our books are open for any club member at any reasonable time. 

 

Suffice to say, we are doing quite well. Come to the AGM on the 20
th
 of August, have your say and be at the 

presentation night to congratulate, commiserate and party with us all. 

 

Just a reminder to make sure you renew your membership if you have not done so already for the 2011/2012 

season. With the ability to renew your membership ONLINE via EFT, it cannot be easier. Simply print off the 

online renewal form on our website www.jervisbaygfc.com, then attach your remittance advice notice to the form 

and post or fax to the club. Easy as that! Within a few weeks you will receive your new membership card and info 

pack in the mail. 

 

Apologies, 

Terry James 

Treasurer 

 

 

PUBLICITY 

OFFICERôS REPORT 
By Eddie Johnson 

 

 

 
Ed has been too busy fishing, so unfortunately nothing from him this issue- maybe next time. 

 

 

 

 

                        Check out the new Jervis Bay GFC FACEBOOK PAGE!! 

 

Go to www.facebook.com and search for  

 

JERVIS BAY GAME FISHING CLUB  

 

    Click on ñlikeò for updates and news weekly 
 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.jervisbaygfc.com/
http://www.facebook.com/


Want a Sticker Like this for your 

boat?? 

Contact Terry James (See page 1) 

$5 each (small) 

$15 each (large) 

 

 

Want a JB Flag to fly proud off your riggers?? 

Contact Terry James (See page 1) 

$65 each 

 

 

RECORDERôS 

REPORT 
By Dave Fenech 

 
 

The 2010-2011 Season has seen some club records broken and new species recorded for others. 
 

In particular, Craig Wilson on his Boat  SNIPER tagging 51 Marlin overall this season, shows how putting in the effort and 

time really pays off, an Outstanding Effort and achievement. Well Done. 

 
Also Dennis Minuti with Angler Iain Houlford on REEL GAME capturing a 489 Tiger Shark on 24kg at the Bermie comp 

recently , what a fish. 

 
In Total Anglers Tag and Captures amounted to. 

 

120 Marlin   T & R 
45 Yellow Fin   T & R 

6 Sharks  T & R 

 

4 Marlin   Captured 
7 Yellow Fin   Captured 

4 Sharks  Captured 

 
Tag and Release  figures has once again overwhelmed Capture results once again this year and all anglers should be 

congratulated for their achievements. 

 

JBGFC  AGM and Presentation is on the 20
th
 August at the Husky RSL,   your attendance would be much appreciated with 

input at the AGM and voting along with celebrating with the rest of us in the handing out of the presentation awards, also a 

great catch up for end of season drinks. 

 
The new Point Score season started 1

st
 June,  so ensure your renewals are paid up to the club and you get them Tags and 

Capture certificates to me ASAP.  All New members and renewals with payments go the Club , but Boat and Point Score 

forms with proof of being financial with JBGFC come to me, Via Email or Post to the address on the Web Site. 
 

If you have not done so please send your email addresses to me at  offtap1@msn.com for a progressive point score update 

along with the occasional fishing report. 

 
Have a Productive and Safe 2011-2012 Season and see u on the water. 

 

Go JBGFC. 

Dave Fenech 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:offtap1@msn.com


ATTENTION ALL CURRENT FINANCIAL MEMBERS  
 

Once you have completed your $60 membership renewal form and sent if off, you will receive a receipt back 

in the mail, with your membership card, information pack and 2011/2012 Point Score Participant Forms. 

Please FILL THEM IN and send off to Dave Fenech the Recorder so you can be registered for the 2010/2011 

Point Score. For more info on the point score, feel free to contact Dave: 

 

offtap1@msn.com or 0418 118 068 

 

If you also require a JB GFC CARBON POINT SCORE BOOK, please tick the box on your membership 

renewal and make sure you pay the additional $15 so it can be sent to you 

 

NOTE- If you intend on Fishing Tournaments, many of them require that you have this book when you 

attend the Weigh Station to weigh fish or hand in tag cards. YOU MAY be disqualified without it, so please 

get a book if you need one BEFORE you fish any Tournaments. This book is also required for our new point 

score system. 

 

Your boat must be registered with JB GFC to be eligible to receive a BOOK (sole members are not eligible 

unless special reason). A $15 fee is payable to the club for any new book. 

 

To be eligible for point score: 
 

1.  You must be a current financial member of the club to be considered for point score. If you have not paid the 

$60 renewal and have not been checked off as paid by the Recorder, any claims will be made null and void. 

 

2. You must complete the Point score Participant form. This details critical information which is required to be 

entered into the system before you claim any points. This includes Members fishing the JB GFC Okuma 

Whitesands Tournament who intend on claiming those points for our club and Southern Zone point score. 

 

3. Any capture or tag cards must be signed off, then a JB GFC Club Book slip filled out and sent to:  

 

Dave Fenech 

82 Kent St 

Orchard Hills NSW 2748 

 

Dave will then record your capture and send off any applicable tag cards on to Fisheries. 

 

4.  Any ñOther Watersò captures must also be signed off by an Official Club Weighmaster from the Club in which 

Port you are fishing from, and then once again posted into Dave for recording. 

 

5. If you provide an email address, an update on the club, Southern Zone and other waters point score will be 

emailed to you at the end of each month. Updates will also be posted on our website:                   

 

www.jervisbaygfc.com  
 

6. The Southern Zone Cock Oô Walk and the NSW Waters Point Score System will work off current NSW GFA 

Guidelines and Rules. These can be found at: 

www.nswgfa.com.au 

 

7. Our internal Club Point Score System eligible categories can be found on our website: 

www.jervisbaygfc.com 

mailto:offtap1@msn.com
http://www.jervisbaygfc.com/
http://www.nswgfa.com.au/
http://www.jervisbaygfc.com/


 
 
 
 

 

                          Check out the new Jervis Bay GFC FACEBOOK PAGE!! 

 

Go to www.facebook.com and search for  

 

JERVIS BAY GAME FISHIN G CLUB 

 

     Click on ñlikeò for updates and news weekly 
 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.facebook.com/


 

¶ $10 Small Fry Boys and Girls  



 
 
 
 

 

Please take note of the letter below stating the fantastic news that our club house 

can now take the next step well on the way to turning soil 
 



SPONSORS PAGE  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
For all your Chart 
Plotter and Marine 

Navigation needs, look 
no further than Garmin. 

The Champions in 
marine navigation. 

 

GME are an Australian owned and operated 
company who have taken the lead in the 
Marine Electronics Industry. Their specialty is 
definitely the safety element of boating- radios 
and Epirbs. 
 
We all know that it is now law to have an 
EPIRB aboard when travelling more than 2nm 
out to sea, so check out their MASSIVE range 
of EPIRBS before YOU head out to sea. 

 

       
Okuma have come a long way in the world of game fishing. So much 

in fact that they have now produced one of the best game fishing 
reels that the market is yet to see. The all new Okuma Makaira has 

now proven that it is the new force to be reckoned with in Game 
Fishing. You can get yours at your local retailer WITH A FREE 

SPOOL OF LINE AND A PAKULA LURE. Or better still, fish in the 
2010 Okuma Whitesands where an amazing 15 will be up for grabs. 

 
As with all Okuma Products, the reels also comes with a Lifetime 

Guarantee. You cannot go wrong. 

 

                        

 
 

If Kingfish are your thing, you must get 

the latest DVD by Band of Brothers 

Productions- ñKingfish Techniquesò. You 

will see many tips and secrets on how to 

target the Monster Kings that for so long 

have seemed ñunstoppableò. 

 

The DVD is out now,  so keep an eye out 

for it at your local tackle store or at:  

www.bandofbrothers.net.au 

 

Visit the Down Rigger Shop 

for jigs, fish bags, rods and 

reels. 

www.downriggershop.com 

   

http://www.bandofbrothers.net.au/

